南昌理工学院精品教材

VOA Special English Program

听力测试

实训数程

- Environment Report
- Agriculture Report
- Development Report
- Economic Report
- Health Report
- Science in the News
- Exploration
- People in America

V-A

主 编 余富斌

副主编 吴 超 毛忠英

江西科学技术出版社

VOA Special **English Program** 听力测试 实训数程

编 余富斌 主 副主编 吴 超 毛忠英 委 余富斌 吴 编 毛忠英 黄卫军 李 萍 赵 红

赵 波 邱敏蓉

张默欣 胡海琼

招

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

VOA Special English Program 听力测试/余富斌主编. —江西南昌: 江西科学技术出版社,2005

ISBN 7 - 5390 - 2609 - X

I. V··· Ⅱ. 余·· Ⅲ. 英语,美国—听说教学—自学参考资料 Ⅳ. H319.9 中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2005)第 068856 号

国际互联网(Internet)地址:

HTTP://WWW.NCU.EDU.CN:800/

赣科版图书代码:05145 - 103 选题序号:**ZK**2004086

VOA Special English Program 听力测试 全富斌主编

出版 江西科学技术出版社

邮编:330009 电话:(0791)6623341 6610326(传真)

印刷 江西农业大学印刷厂

经销 各地新华书店

开本 787mm×1092mm 1/16

字数 266 千字

印张 14.75

印数 17000-21000 册

版次 2005年9月第1版 2006年10月第3次印刷

书号 ISBN 7 - 5390 - 2609 - X/H·93

定价 22.00 元

Special English 又叫"慢速英语",是 VOA 专为全世界非英语国家初学英语的听众安排的一种简易、规范的英语广播节目。该节目所涉及的词汇由美国英语中最常见的 1500 个基本单词为主体构成,且播放时用的语句比较简短、明晰,播放的速度以每分钟 90 个单词的速度进行,即 2/3 的 standard English(标准速度)。由于这个节目适合许多国家英语学习者的需要,所以它的广播对象不久就扩大到世界其他地区,并很快在全世界范围内产生了广泛的影响。

Special English 节目对播音的速度、内容以及用词范围都作了具体规定,基本上达到了既能为英语学习者提供信息、又不损害英语本身风格的目的,使之成为 VOA 独具特色、拥有最大量听众的节目。教育部颁布的《高等学校英语专业基础阶段教学大纲》中明确规定了英语专业一年级学生必须听懂 Special English 广播节目。

编者根据高等职业院校学生的实际英语水平和能力,针对2002下半年和2005最新的VOA特别英语广播,从中精选了近100余篇有学习价值的专题节目,经过细致的加工整理编写了本教程。本教程收集了Special English专题节目中的Environment Report (环境报道)、Agriculture Report (农业报道)、Development Report (发展报道)、Economic Report (经济报道)、Health Report (健康报道)、Science News (科学新闻)、Explorations (自然探索)、美国人物志(People in America)特色节目,不仅能迅速提高学习者纯正的语音语调,短时间内迅速提高对英语的感受力,而且可以使学生了解美国在科学、文化、经济、农业、环境和卫生等方面的最新成果,获取社会信息,拓宽知识视野。

本教程对大学生参加英语应用能力考试,大学四、六级考试大有帮助。每课后面配有难度适宜的练习,特别适合中学生、大学低年级学生和英语初学者,也适合其他英语专业人员使用。英语听力由此入门,让您彻底告别"聋哑英语"。

全书由余富斌教授统稿并审定,各章节的编者为:吴超编写第一章,胡海琼编写第二章,李萍编写第三章、第六章,张默欣编写第四章,赵红编写第五章、第八章,毛忠英编写第七章,赵波、邱敏蓉、黄卫军编写了各章 2005 年的报道。由于时间仓促、编者水平有限,错误和缺点在所难免,敬请各位专家和同仁不吝赐教。

2006年9月

| Ch | apter 1 | Environment Report | (1) |
|----|---------|---|------|
| | Unit 1 | Air Pollution/Lung Cancer | |
| | Unit 2 | Antarctic Ice | (2) |
| | Unit 3 | Nuclear Waste ···· | (4) |
| | Unit 4 | World's Forests Endangered | (5) |
| | Unit 5 | Medicinal Plant Conservation | |
| | Unit 6 | Carbon Dioxide · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | (8) |
| | Unit 7 | Apes Endangered | (10) |
| | Unit 8 | Coral Reef Systems Threatened · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | (11) |
| | Unit 9 | Weather and Plant Growth Study | (13) |
| | Unit 10 | Doppler Radar ····· | (14) |
| | Unit 11 | Loss of Ozone Slows | (16) |
| | Unit 12 | Conditions in China ····· | (17) |
| | Unit 13 | Rooftop Gardens | (19) |
| | Unit 14 | Tornadoes | (20) |
| | Unit 15 | Effects of Global Warm | (22) |
| | Unit 16 | Solar House Competition · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | (23) |
| | Unit 17 | Summit on Sustainable Development | (25) |
| | Unit 18 | Pollution Threatens Water Cycle ······ | (27) |
| Ch | apter | | |
| | Unit 1 | Salt - Resistant Tomato | (29) |
| | Unit 2 | Plants that Absorb Metals ···· | (30) |
| | Unit 3 | Growing Carrots ···· | (32) |
| | Unit 4 | Farm Safety | (33) |
| | Unit 5 | Conservation Agriculture | (34) |
| | Unit 6 | Antibiotics in Animals | (36) |
| | Unit 7 | Mad Cow Disease in Japan | |

| | Unit 8 Tsetse Fly Threat to Agriculture |)) |
|----|--|------------|
| | Unit 9 Genetic Engineering Debate |)) |
| | Unit 10 Treating Stress in Animals (41 | .) |
| | Unit 11 Solar Food Dryers | 3) |
| | Unit 12 Fertilizer ····· (44 | I) |
| | Unit 13 International Conference Looks at Agricultural Science and | |
| | Technology ····· (45 | 5) |
| | Unit 14 WWOOF: World - Wide Opportunities on Organic Farms (46 | 5) |
| | Unit 15 2004 Good Year For U. S. Farmers | |
| | Unit 16 Growing Vegetables in the Shade | |
| | Unit 17 Red Tides | l) |
| | Unit 18 Raising Sheep | - |
| | Unit 19 Tsunami's effect on agriculture | 3) |
| Ch | apter 3 Development Report | 5) |
| | | |
| | Unit 1 Vietnam and Malaria | , |
| | Unit 2 Drug Trade in Developing Countries | |
| | | - |
| | Unit 4 Digital Divide in Developing Nations | |
| | Unit 5 UNESCO Literacy Campaign | |
| | Unit 6 Maternal Deaths Study | |
| | | |
| | Unit 8 New TB Vaccine to be Tested | - |
| | Unit 10 Bushmeat Hunting in Ghana | |
| | Unit 11 World Bank to open Artisan Market' in Washington | |
| | Unit 12 Aid Plan for Africa Called Progress, If Only Limited | - |
| | Unit 13 Iron Sprinkles Seen as a Way to Aid Children's Health | , |
| | In Developing Countries | , \ |
| | | |
| Ch | apter 4 Economic Report | 1) |
| | Unit 1 The Dow Jones Industrial Average | 4) |
| | Unit 2 World Trade Organization, Part 1 | 5) |
| | Unit 3 The World Trade Organization, Part 2 (77 | 7) |
| | Unit 4 Steel Tariffs Dispute | 3) |
| | Unit 5 Holiday Shopping ····· (80 | |
| | Unit 6 Nobel in Economics | () |
| 2 | | |
| 2 | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

| τ | Unit 7 | Mutual Funds | · (83) |
|-----|---------|--|--------|
| Į | Unit 8 | Securities and Exchange Commission | (84) |
| Į | Unit 9 | Fiscal year ···· | , , |
| Į | Unit 10 | China's money | · (87) |
| τ | Unit 11 | New York Stock Exchange | (88) |
| Ţ | Unit 12 | Carbon Trading | ` ' |
| Į | Unit 13 | Business organizations | (91) |
| Į | Jnit 14 | Social Security | • • |
| Cha | pter 3 | 5 Health Report | (94) |
| | Jnit 1 | Tuberculosis ····· | |
| Į | Jnit 2 | Fast Food ···· | |
| Į | Jnit 3 | Lightning Safety ····· | • , |
| Į | Jnit 4 | Parkinson's Disease | ` ' |
| Į | Jnit 5 | SARS in Animals | • • |
| Į | Jnit 6 | Walking to Better Health | • / |
| Į | Jnit 7 | Shingles ···· | • / |
| l | Jnit 8 | Lance Armstrong/Fighting Cancer with Exercise | |
| ι | Jnit 9 | Vitamin D | |
| ι | Jnit 10 | Cancer and Children ···· | |
| J | Jnit 11 | Drugs for High Blood Pressure ···· | |
| ι | Jnit 12 | New Warnings About Tobacco Smoke and Children | , , |
| I | Jnit 13 | Lead and Violence | ' |
| Cha | pter 6 | Science in the News | , |
| | | First Aid ···· | |
| | | Developments in 2002 ···· | |
| | | SARS | |
| | | Skin Disorders ···· | |
| | Init 5 | Vitamins ····· | (123) |
| U | | Depression | (120) |
| | | AIDS Update | |
| | | Babies and Intelligence | |
| U | | Di di la | (139) |
| U | nit 10 | High Hopes Travel with Newest Flight to Explore Mars | |
| | nit 11 | Autoimmune Diseases: | (112) |
| | | When the Body Starts to Attack Its Own Cells | (144) |
| | | | 3 |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

| Ch | apter ' | 7 Exploration | (148) |
|----|---------|--|-------|
| | Unit 1 | Fuel Cell Cars ····· | (148) |
| | Unit 2 | Literacy | (151) |
| | Unit 3 | Population and the Environment | (155) |
| | Unit 4 | Project Apollo ····· | (158) |
| | Unit 5 | Software Theft ····· | (161) |
| | Unit 6 | 2002 Space Digest | (165) |
| | Unit 7 | 2005 Space Digest | (168) |
| | Unit 8 | The National Museum of Natural History | (171) |
| | Unit 9 | Albert Einstein ····· | (174) |
| Ch | apter | 8 People in America | |
| | Unit 1 | Rachel Carson ···· | (178) |
| | Unit 2 | Walt Disney | (181) |
| | Unit 3 | Heroes of September 11 ····· | (184) |
| | Unit 4 | Martin Luther Kiog Jr. | (188) |
| | Unit 5 | Douglas Mac Arthur ····· | (191) |
| | Unit 6 | Walt Whitman ···· | (194) |
| | Unit 7 | Ernest Hemingway ···· | |
| | Unit 8 | Stephen Foster ···· | (201) |
| | Unit 9 | Marilyn Monroe ····· | (204) |
| | Unit 10 | Janis Joplin: One of the Most Famous | |
| | | Voices in American Rock Music | (207) |
| | Unit 11 | Life Story of Jackie Robinson, the First Black | |
| | | Player in Major League Bashball | (209) |
| | Unit 12 | Langston Hughes: Considered the Poet | |
| | | Voice of African Americans | (212) |
| 附 | 录 | Key to Exercises | (216) |

Chapter 1

Environment Report

Unit 1 Air Pollution/Lung Cancer

Broadcast: March 22, 2002

Researchers have completed a major study on the health effects of air pollution common in many large American cities. The study shows that air pollution increases the risk of death from lung cancer and other diseases. They say people living in heavily polluted areas have a sixteen percent higher risk of dying of lung cancer than people in less polluted areas. They say the risk is similar to that of someone living with a person who smokes cigarettes.

The latest study involved five-hundred-thousand people in more than one-hundred American cities. The researchers examined their health records from Nineteen-Eighty-Two through Nineteen-Ninety-Eight. They also gathered information about air pollution in the cities where the people lived. Researchers say the higher lung cancer risk is linked to pollution caused by small particles of soot from coal-burning power centers, factories and motor vehicles.

Power centers built before Nineteen-Eighty produce about half the nation's electricity. However, they also produce most of the power industry's dangerous pollutants. These include sulfur dioxide, nitrogen oxide and soot. Air pollution levels have decreased during the past twenty years because of better enforcement of clean air laws. Yet levels of small particle pollution in major cities are at or above pollution limits set by the Environmental Protection Agency.

The E-P-A set new pollution limits in Nineteen-Ninety-Seven after studies showed a link between small particle pollution and lung cancer. However, power companies have taken legal action against the agency to delay the restrictions. Environmental groups have long suggested that pollution from power centers has led to a sharp increase in deaths from lung diseases. They have urged action to either close the factories or force them to put in anti-pollution equipment. The American Lung Association says the latest findings show the urgent need to clean up aging power factories.

Experts who have spent years examining the links between pollution and sicknesses generally support the latest study. The Environmental Protection Agency says it will consider the research as part of its continuing study of air quality rules on small particle pollution.

New words and expressions

soot pollutant sulfur nitrogen n. 烟灰;黑烟,煤烟

n. 污染物质,污染物

n. 硫磺,硫黄

n. 氨

restriction
anti
urgent
the Environmental Protection Agency
The American Lung Association
put in

n. 限制,约束

a. 反对的, 反对

a. 紧迫的,非常重要的 (美国)环境保护署 美国肺脏协会

天国即胜例? 安装,装置

Notes

Researchers have completed a major study on the health effects of air pollution 研究人员已经完成了一项空气污染对人的健康影响的研究……

caused by small particles of soot from coal-burning power centers, factories and motor vehicles. 由燃烧煤的发电中心、工厂、机动车辆所释放的煤烟微粒引起的

Exercise

Answers the following questions briefly according to the text:

- 1. Which is one of the major causes of lung cancer?
- 2. What are the most dangerous pollutants in the power centers?
- 3. What does EPA stand for?
- 4. What does EPA do in the anti-pollution movement?
- 5. For what purpose does EPS do a lot of researches?

Unit 2 Antarctic Ice

Broadcast: February 1, 2002

New measurements show that ice in West Antarctica is thickening. Scientists concerned about global warming had worried that higher temperatures could melt the huge ice sheet in Antarctica. That could cause sea levels around the world to rise. However, some experts have said there is little evidence that global warming is responsible for melting the ice sheet.

Antarctica is the continent that surrounds the South Pole. It is the coldest and iciest area in the world. Stormy waters of the Atlantic, Indian and Pacific oceans separate Antarctica from other continents.

The Antarctic icecap is a thick layer of ice and snow that buries most of the continent. If the ice melted, the earth's oceans would rise and flood coastal cities around the world. Large, flat sheets of the icecap called ice shelves float in water near Antarctica. The Ross Ice Shelf is the largest one. Several rivers of the West Antarctica ice sheet flow into the ice shelf. Huge pieces of the ice shelf break off and slowly melt into the sea. The West Antarctica ice sheet currently covers more than nine-hundred-thousand square kilometers. The new study was done by researchers at the California Institute of Technology and the University of California at Santa Cruz. They studied several ice streams in West Antarctica that lead into the Ross Ice Shelf. The ice streams are similar to large flowing rivers of ice. The researchers used new satellite ra-

dar to measure the thickness of the ice.

Earlier studies suggested that the ice was thinning and quickly moving toward the sea. However, new satellite information found that the Ross ice streams are gaining ice, not losing it. Scientists said there were an average of twenty-six-thousand-million tons more ice each year. Earlier studies showed a loss of almost twenty -one thousand million tons a year.

The scientists said they found strong evidence of ice growth. Yet, measurements taken by researchers have shown that the ice sheet has been slowly melting since the end of the last ice age about eleven-thousand years ago. Some researchers say they believe the Earth's internal heat may be causing the ice sheet to thin or thicken over time.

New words and expressions

sheet

n. 薄而大的一片, 薄片

icecap

n.(高山等上之)常积不消的冰,冰盖

shelf

n. 大陆架, 陆棚 n. 平均, 平均数

average
The Ross Ice Shelf

(南极洲)罗斯陆缘冰

Antarctica

南极洲

Notes

there is little evidence that global warming is responsible for melting the ice sheet 没有证据说明全球变暖是造成冰块融化的原因。be responsible for 为……负责,是造成……的原因

Huge pieces of the ice shelf break off and slowly melt into the sea 巨大的冰块(冰架)断裂后慢慢地消融在海水里。

Exercise

Choose the best answer to replace the underlining word:

- 1. Scientists concerned about global warming.
 - A. thought about

B. worried about

C. considered about

D. carried about

- 2. Antarctica is the coldest and iciest area in the world.
 - A. the continent that surrounds the south pole.
 - B. the area around the south pole
 - C. the continent that surrounds the north pole
 - D. the area around the north pole
- 3. If the ice melt, the earth's oceans would rise.

A. the Antarctic icecap

B. the thick layer of ice

C. the snow that buries most of the continent

D. the Arctic icecap

- 4. The ice streams are similar to large flowing rivers of ice.
 - A. the ice streams in Himalaya

B. the ice streams in Alaska

C. the ice streams in Alps

- D. the ice streams in West Antarctica
- 5. Some researchers <u>believe in</u> the Earth's internal heat which may be causing the ice sheet to thin or thicken over time.
 - A. have reasons in
- B. have grounds in
- C. have faith in
- D. have questions in

Unit 3 Nuclear Waste

Broadcast: January 25, 2002

The United States Energy Department has approved building a huge nuclear waste burial center at Yucca Mountain in the state of Nevada. The nuclear waste dump would be used to bury about seventy-thousand tons of nuclear waste material.

The material includes used nuclear fuel from power centers and waste from the production of nuclear weapons. The waste is now stored at power centers around the country. However, these power centers have little storage space left.

The federal government owns Yucca Mountain. No one lives there. It is in an extremely dry area more than one-hundred-forty-five kilometers northwest of Las Vegas, Nevada.

Energy Secretary Spencer Abraham recently told Nevada state officials that the nuclear waste burial project is scientifically acceptable. He also said placing all of the country's nuclear waste at Yucca Mountain would help protect against terrorist attacks.

Mister Abraham said he will ask President Bush to approve the project. Officials of nuclear power industries also support the plan.

However, there is much opposition to the plan. Opponents include environmental groups, Nevada state officials, the two United States senators from Nevada and the Senate majority leader.

The dispute about Yucca Mountain has continued for many years. The federal government says the area is a good place for a nuclear waste dump because of its lack of population and low rainfall.

But opponents say the area is near inactive volcanoes and has experienced earthquakes. Movements in the earth could spread the radioactive material. Opponents say they are not sure if the rock could hold the waste and keep it from entering water underground.

Opponents also say the nuclear waste would have to be transported by trucks and trains across more than forty states to reach the proposed dump. They fear accidents could happen during this travel. Any such accident could endanger the population.

Congress still must approve the plan. Then the Energy Department must request permission for the project from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. The commission must hold hearings. Then hearings must provide evidence that Yucca Mountain could hold the nuclear wastes for ten-thousand years, as government rules require.

New words and expressions

| dump | v. 倾倒(垃圾), 倾卸 n. 卸货场;垃圾站 |
|------------|-----------------------------|
| terrorist | n. 恐怖分子 |
| opposition | n. 反对, 敌对 |
| opponent | a. 对立的, 对抗的 |
| | n. 对手, 反对者 |
| senator | n. 参议院议员 |

dispute n. 争论, 辩论, 争吵 hearing n. 听证会;听力, 听取意见 Congress (美国)国会,议会 the Energy Department (美国) 能源部 Las Vegas 拉斯维加斯(美国著名的赌城) Nevada 内华达州 (美国西部内陆州)

protect against 保护,使……免于

keep...from doing something 阻止,妨碍

Notes

Yucca Mountain: 丝兰山,位于美国内华达州拉斯维加斯西北 145 公里,那里荒芜人 烟,降水稀少,气候干旱,是美国核废料填埋中心。

Exercise

| Choose the best answer to complete the | following sentences according to the text: |
|--|--|
| 1. The nuclear waste would | be used to bury nuclear waste materials. |
| A. dump B. dung C. | |
| 2. The waste material includes | |
| A. used nuclear fuel | B. waste from the production |
| C. only A not B | D. both A and B |
| 3. Yucca Mountain is in | |
| A. Nevada | B. northwest of Las Vegas |
| C. a dry area | D. the are in which nobody lives |
| 4. Opponents to the plan are | - : |
| A. environmental groups | B. Nevada state officials |
| C. two senators from Nevada | D. A, B and C |
| 5. The reasons in opposition to the plan | |
| | B. low rainfall |
| C. near inactive volcanoes | D. volcanoes and earthquakes |

World's Forests Endangered

Broadcast: April 19, 2002

Many of the world's forests are quickly disappearing because of increased development. The World Resources Institute, based in Washington, D -C, recently completed a report about the problem. It says forty percent of the world's undeveloped forest areas could be lost in ten to twenty years.

The report includes the results of a two-year study of almost half the world's forests. It includes forests in Chile, Venezuela, Indonesia, Russia, Central Africa and North America. The study is based on maps produced by a group linked to the World Resources Institute called

Global Forest Watch.

The maps combine satellite technology with information from the ground. The maps show illegal tree cutting, mining and road development in areas once thought to be undamaged forest land. The report says most of the threat is a result of bad economics, poor supervision and dishonesty.

The World Resources Institute says Russia is one example. Russia has the largest forest area in the world. Yet, only twenty-five percent of forests in Russia today remain undamaged. Global Forest Watch says Russia's forests are disappearing because of tree-cutting, fires set by people and other activities.

In Indonesia, about seventy percent of trees are cut illegally. In Venezuela, tree cutting and mining activities threaten natural forest areas. Central Africa also was named in the report as another example of poor land management.

Global Forest Watch says government policies often support short-term economic gain, instead of long-term efforts to protect forests. In Chile, for example, government policies urge people to plant new trees by clearing native forests that are thousands of years old. As a result, ancient forests and the second- oldest living trees in the world are in danger.

The report notes that many countries have passed new laws to better protect forests. However, such laws are not always enforced.

Some companies are beginning to make better business decisions designed to protect the environment. They promise to avoid wood products that are cut illegally or in a destructive way. Global Forest Watch says the health of the world's remaining forests will depend on how well countries supervise and protect those areas.

New words and expressions

undeveloped
mining
supervision
Chile
Venezuela
Global Forest Watch.
the World Resources Institute
as a result

a. 不发达的,未开发的
n. 采矿;采矿业
n. 监督,管理
智利(南美洲西南部国家)
委内瑞拉(南美洲北部国家)
全球森林观察学会
世界资源学会

Notes

includes the results of a two-year study of almost half the world's forests 包括对世界一半的森林进行了长达两年的研究结果。

结果

the maps combine satellite technology with information from the ground (林业)地图把卫星技术和来自地表的各类信息结合起来。combine...with 与……结合。

Exercise

| Choose the best answer to complete the | following sentences according to the text: | | |
|--|--|--|--|
| 1. The world's forests are endangered because of | | | |
| A. increased development | B. decreased development | | |
| C. increased underdevelopment | D. decreased underdevelopment | | |

| 2. The maps combined | satemite technology | with information | irom ground | snow |
|---|------------------------|------------------|-------------|-------------------------|
| A. illegal tree cutt | B. illegal mining | | | |
| C. illegal road dev | D. all A, B and C | | | |
| 3. Russia has the larges | st forest areas in the | world, Yet only | | of forest in Russia to- |
| day remain endanger | red. | | | |
| A. 15% | B. 25% | C. 35% | D. 45% | |
| 4. Government policies often support short-term economic gain, long term effort | | | | |
| to protect forest. | | | | |
| A. besides | B. in addition to | C. instead of | | |
| 5. The health of world' | s remaining forest | will | how well o | countries supervise and |
| protect those areas. | | | | |
| A. look upon | B. regard as | C. report on | | |

Unit 5 Medicinal Plant Conservation

Broadeast: April 12, 2002

Throughout history, people around the world have used traditional medicines made from plants. Today, these medicines made from plants have gained new acceptance in the United States. However, the popularity of medicines and products made from plants has caused concern that some of these valuable plants may disappear from the wild.

Americans spend more than three-thousand-million dollars a year on herbal medicines. A-bout sixty-million Americans use these medicines. More and more doctors are suggesting herbal medicines for their patients. However, there is little research on how best to use these resources without destroying natural populations of the plants.

Some medicinal plants are harvested in huge amounts. For example, thirty-four million ginseng plants have been harvested each year from eastern forests in the United States. Now, the National Park Service is trying to do more to discover how to preserve herbal medicines that may be disappearing from America's forests.

The Park Service helped organize the Plant Conservation Alliance. This group includes more than one-hundred forty government agencies, private groups and educational organizations.

Some members of the group gathered with business leaders in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania in February. Scientists, business representatives, as well as American Indian tribal leaders met to discuss the use of medicinal plants. The meeting explored concerns about medicinal plants that have not been dealt with before. The meeting did not produce a statement on policy. However, it did show why efforts are needed to preserve wild medicinal plants.

At least one -hundred-seventy-five different kinds of plants are harvested for use as medicine. Some are very common and are found in many areas. However, some medicinal plants are becoming rare. These include ginseng, which is used to increase energy, and echinacea, which is used to fight infection.

Concern for medicinal plant populations may have a wider effect. Some delegates to the conference noted that industries that use herbs in their products are now interested in preserving forests and natural areas. They say that undeveloped forests can be more profitable than developed land.

New words and expressions

```
medicinal [me'disinəl]
popularity ['pɔpju'læriti]
herbal ['hətbəl]
ginseng ['dʒinseŋ]
preserve [pri'zəɪv]
echinacea ['ekə'neiʃiə]
profitable ['prɔfitəbl]
the Plant Conservation Alliance
deal with
```

- a. 医药的, 药的
- n. 普及, 流行, 声望
- a. 草药的
- n. 人参, 西洋参, 高丽参
- v. 保护, 保持,
- n. 海胆亚目
- a. 有利可图的,可赚钱的 (美国)植物保护联盟 安排,处理,涉及

Notes

has caused concern that... 已经对……引起了注意。
the meeting explored concerns about medicinal plants... 会议探讨了对于药用植物的关注……

Exercise

Mark the following statements T(true) or F(false) according to the text:

- 1. Some valuable plants may disappear from the wild because of medicines and products made from them.
- 2. Americans spend some 30,000 million dollars on herbal medicine a year.
- 3.34 million ginseng plants have been harvested each year from eastern forest in the United States.
- 4. Scientists, business representatives, members from the Plant Conservation alliance, as well as Indian tribal leaders held a meeting to discuss the use of medicinal plants.
- 5. Ginseng which is used to increase energy and echinacea which is used to fight infection are becoming rare in the United States of America.

Unit 6 Carbon Dioxide

Broadcast: January 25, 2002

Carbon dioxide makes up less than one percent of the Earth's atmosphere. But the gas is very important to life on Earth. Scientists are finding that processes involving carbon dioxide affect our climate in ways that are difficult to understand.

Last month, a committee of the National Academy of Sciences in Washington released a

report. It confirmed that world temperatures increased about six-tenths of a degree Celsius in the last one -hundred years. The report also confirmed evidence that the level of carbon dioxide is increasing.

The best information about climate in the past comes from tests of ice many kilometers deep in Antarctica and Greenland. The tests show changes in temperature during the past four-hundred-thousand years. These tests show that levels of carbon dioxide today are the highest ever measured. These findings have led scientists to believe that carbon dioxide is a major cause of climate warming.

Carbon dioxide is released into the atmosphere when fuel is burned. Oil, coal and wood are all fuels that release the gas. When biological waste breaks down, it also releases carbon dioxide.

However, plants use carbon dioxide in the process called photosynthesis. This process provides food for almost all life on Earth. Some groups that support burning oil and coal want to increase the amount of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere. They oppose international efforts to control carbon dioxide.

Some scientists believe that forests and trees are able to capture large amounts of carbon dioxide from the air. Some groups even suggest that an increase in carbon dioxide could cause plants to grow faster.

A recent study in North Carolina found that more carbon dioxide in the air can cause trees to grow faster.

But the researchers found the effect appears to last for only three years. Another study showed that much of the carbon dioxide that is taken in by trees is released within three years. The study noted that leaves release carbon dioxide when they fall from trees and break down in the soil. Plants also naturally release carbon dioxide through the process of respiration.

The natural balance of gases in the atmosphere is a complex scientific issue. The debate over carbon dioxide is only one part of efforts to understand world climate change.

New words and expressions

carbon ['karbən] n. 碳 dioxide [dai oksaid] n. 二氧化物 process [prə'ses] n. 过程, 作用 confirm [kən·fəːm] v. 进一步证实, 确定 biological [baiə·lədʒikəl] a. 牛物学的 respiration [₁respirei∫ən] n. 呼吸, 呼吸作用 complex ['kompleks] a. 复杂的, 综合的 issue ['isjux] n. 论点,问题,结果 debate [dibeit] n. 争论, 辩论 the National Academy of Sciences 美国国家科学院 Celsius 摄氏度 Greenland 格陵兰(岛名,位于北美洲的东北部,属丹麦) break down 毁掉,分解

Notes

... affect our climate in ways that are difficult to understand ……以我们很难理解的方